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non-federal matching funds, over the next 
five to six years.	 

The workplace training tracks—called an 

Occupational Endorsement and Workforce 
Credential--were hailed as a strong signal 
of support for community college offerings, 
typically aimed at older, part-time students 
taking classes for specific career goals, like 
a promotion.	 

UA President Mark Hamilton said the new 
program tracks would provide inspiration to 
students who receive work-related training 
through the university.  “Now they’ll gain 
not only the skills but, in some cases, also 
college credit, for coming back to school,” 
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A Thank You to BP and ConocoPhillips---The Board of Regents, at its December meeting, held a dinner in 
honor of BP and ConocoPhillips for their important charter donations over the last six years, now totaling 
$11 million for BP and $11.8 million from ConocoPhillips, for a grand total of $22.8 million. The dinner 
included testimonials from UA faculty about how the charter donation money has helped the university go 
the extra mile with exemplary programming and faculty assignments. The companies were also presented 
with framed copies of an advertising campaign last spring aimed at thanking them. Pictured here are, from 
left to right, Regent Brian Rogers, Rick Mott of ConocoPhillips, Maureen Johnson of BP, and President Mark 
Hamilton. Photo by Kate Ripley© 2005 University of Alaska.
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he said.	 

Craig Dorman, UA vice president for 
academic affairs and research, said 
students receiving this type of educa-
tion in the past haven’t been officially 
recorded as successful graduates of 
a program because classes may not 
have resulted in enough credits for an 
associate’s degree.	 

“We count the students who come and 
do this now as non-completers, which 
is far from the case,” said Dorman. 

“We want to turn that around, for pur-


